SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 31st January 2011 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

26th January 2011  





      Jonathan Whitehurst









      Deputy Town Clerk     
AGENDA
1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 13th December 2010.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 13th November 2010 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 17th January 2011. (Previously circulated)
5.
Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
6.
Seasonal Vegetation Contract 2011-12 – Central Bedfordshire Council Countryside Access Team

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

7.
Fun Fair Request
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

8.
Ivel Valley Cycle Forum - Cycle Week
To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

9.
Fallowfield and Ivel Park Play Areas

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
10.
Sandy 10 Mile Road Race and Fun Run 

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
11.
Press Release
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	12/01/11

08/11


	CB/10/04515/ FULL

Mr S Bradbury

16 The Finches

Sandy

SG19 2UL
	Full application for 2 Storey side extension at 16 The Finches, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 18,19,27 The Finches, 9,11,15 Brambling Close, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

31/01/11
	

	13/01/11

09/11
	CB/TCA/11/ 00003

Mrs J Burgess

Rose Villa

28 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EW

	TCA: Prune one Monteray Pine in the rear garden & prune two Lime trees and fell two conifers in the front garden at 28 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 24a,b,c & 30 Bedford Road, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

31/01/11
	

	17/01/11

10/11

	CB/11/00088/ FULL

Mr J Newland

16 Mills Walk

Sandy

SG19 1LR

	Full application for two storey side extension at 16 Mills Walk, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 15 Mills Walk, 8,9 Glebe Close, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

31/01/11


	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	20/01/11

11/11


	CB/10/04390/ FULL

Network Rail

C/o WYG Planning & Design

Arndale Court

Otley Road

Headingley 

Leeds

LS6 2UJ


	Full application for provision of a surface level car park comprising 228 spaces at land at Sandy Railway Station, Station Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours MDM Consultants, Sandy Service Station Ltd, JSB McGinley, Limelight Direct, New Road, Sandy, notified.

	
	PP&OS

31/01/11
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 31.1.11
Deputy Clerk’s Report
6.
Seasonal Vegetation Contract 2011-12 – Central Bedfordshire Council Countryside Access Team

A letter and A2 sized plan has been received from Central Bedfordshire Council with regard to the Seasonal Vegetation Contract 2011-12 and anticipated reduction in budgets (Copy of letter and two A3 plans are attached) the A2 plan is available to be viewed in the Town Council offices.

Andrew Gwilliam, Public Rights of Way Officer for Central East has been asked to attend the meeting.

Members may be aware that in previous years the vegetation on the Public Rights of Way is organised to be cut at least twice by the Countryside Access Team. The 1st cut in early May-June and the 2nd cut in August-September, they have also arranged when necessary a 3rd cut in mid July or at the end of the growing season in October if finance has allowed.

The Countryside Access Team would like to know if Sandy Town Council knows of any local individuals or companies who may be interested in carrying out the work, which they could approach with regard to obtaining a quote for next year’s work. They would also be interested to know if any local parish or P3 groups (People, Project & Partnerships) which may wish to assist them and undertake some of the grass cutting work. The options could be for some or all of the Parish or a wider area involving neighbouring parishes.
(Members are requested to decide on the following; 

(a) Priorities for future vegetation cutting on the local rights of way, so that the map can be returned with the paths or sections of path the Town Council would like cut.
(b) If the Town Council would like to provide the Countryside Access Team details of any local individuals or companies who may be interested in carrying out the work, which they could approach with regard to obtaining a quote for next year’s work. 

(c) If the Town Council would like to provide the Countryside Access Team with any local parish or P3 groups (People, Project & Partnerships) which may wish to assist them and undertake some of the grass cutting work.)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 31.1.11
Deputy Clerk’s Report
7.
Fun Fair Request

A letter has been received from H Harris Amusements requesting to be allowed to hold a fun fair on the Pinnacle field arriving on Sunday 3rd April 2011 (operational days Wednesday 6th – Saturday 9th April) (Copy of letter attached).  Members may recall that they gave permission for the field to be used by H Harris Amusements last year.
The letter from Mr Harris does not indicate a date of when the fun fair will leave the Pinnacle field. At last years event the majority left on the Sunday with the remaining leaving on the Monday.
Mr Jonathan Pym has been contacted in order to get the opinion of the landowner. Mr Pym has responded with the following “I am very happy to agree this - I hope the sun shines every day!”
Mr Richard Lawrence has also been contacted in order to get the opinion of the BRCC. He responded with the following “I'd prefer it if it didn't happen but if it must please get a deposit of a suitably large amount to put right any damage and an agreement that the site is left as found and secure afterwards (also agree a leaving date and time after which they are no longer allowed on site).”
Members may recall for last year that they set a charge of £100 + VAT (if applicable) for each operational day, a total of £400 + vat (if applicable). It was also requested that a deposit of £500 against the likelihood of damage occurring to the field was provided.

(Members are requested to decide whether they would like to give permission for the fun fair, the amount to charge, a date that the fun fair has to have vacated the Pinnacle field and any conditions they would like to impose).

8.
Ivel Valley Cycle Forum - Cycle Week

The Ivel Valley Cycle Forum is planning to hold a cycle event on Sunday 26th June 2011 between Sandy and Biggleswade.

Cllr Aldis to give a verbal report.
(Members are requested to decide how they would like to proceed)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 31.1.11
Deputy Clerk’s Report
9.
Fallowfield and Ivel Park Play Areas

An email has been received from Central Bedfordshire Cllr Caroline Maudlin with regard to an update on the Fallowfield and Ivel Park play areas (Copy of email attached).

(Members are requested to decide how they would like to proceed)
10.
Sandy 10 Mile Road Race and Fun Run
Biggleswade Athletic Club have written to the Town Council with regard to the Sandy 10 Mile Road Race and Fun Run (Copy of letter attached).
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